
AVE Cathedral Parish July 7, 2019   YR C/1   
14th Sunday in Ordinary Time 

St Mary’s Cathedral—Cnr Harrington & Patrick Streets,  
Hobart;   Sacred Heart Church—Cross St, New Town; 
 
Responsorial Psalm:  Let all the earth cry out to God with joy. 
Gospel Acclamation:  Alleluia, alleluia! May the peace of Christ rule in your hearts, 
and the fullness of his message live within you. Alleluia! 
Readings:  Is 66:10-14; Gal 6:14-18; Lk 10:1-12, 17-20 
Next Week’s Readings : Deut 30:10-14; Col 1:15-20; Lk 10:25-37 

Go Out and Share the Good News 

Dear Brothers and Sisters,   
Today's Gospel tells how Jesus sent out 
72 of His disciples in pairs to all the plac-
es which He was going to visit to tell the 
people that "The kingdom of God is very 
near to you."  These were the original 
'missionary disciples' and Jesus' instruc-
tions to them are just as important for us 
because we too are called, every one of 
us, to take the Good News of Jesus to 
the people around us.  We are all com-
missioned by Jesus Our Lord and Saviour, 
through our daily living relationship with 
Him, to go out to transform the world – 
nothing less! 
Note that the 72 were not sent to the 
Jews, the insiders, but to the Samaritans 
and the Gentiles, the outsiders.  That is 
why Jesus twice tells them not to worry 
about observance of kosher food regula-
tions.  He said "Just eat what is set be-
fore you".  
They were to go out of their comfort 
zone – no haversack, no purse.  They 
needed to depend entirely on what Jesus 
had given them.  They were given His 
grace to proclaim His message with His 
power.  They were not to rely on their 
own resources.  They were sent as lambs 
among wolves. But Who had sent them? 
– The Lamb of God who takes away the 
sins of the world.  As lambs among 
wolves these missionary disciples of Je-
sus were to do the business His way – in 
His power and protected by His grace.  
Jesus would be with them in Spirit every 
step of the way. 

They were to tell people that the reign of 
God was very near to them.  In Jesus' 
Name they could be forgiven and healed.  
So many were.  The message that the 72 
spoke in Jesus' Name was backed up by 
the power of the Holy Spirit and many 
many people were healed and were em-
braced by God's love right where they 
were.  Even the devils which bind people 
in oppression and addiction were cast 
out by these 72 missionary disciples 
through Jesus' power.  They were 
amazed.  Jesus saves.  And Jesus even 
saves through His disciples who obedi-
ently went out in His Name. 
Jesus warned them that not everyone, 
and not every town, would accept them.  
Don't worry – 
just keep on 
working.  Go 
and try some-
where else.  
Some will ac-
cept the Good News, and you will have 
the joy of seeing them healed and saved. 
Lastly, Jesus told them to pray for more 
labourers, more missionary disciples, to 
be sent to the vineyard.  The best prayer 
for this essential work of the Church 
comes from those who are involved in it.  
Only they can really see how necessary, 
how difficult and how rewarding it is to 
share Christ with the world.  
 Let us take these words of Jesus to heart 
"The harvest is rich but the labourers are 
few, so ask the Lord of the harvest to 
send labourers to His harvest." 
Deacon Nick MacFarlane 

Weekly Mass Times  
St Mary’s Cathedral 
Tue-Fri : 7.30am  
Sat : 6pm Mass 
Sun : 10.30am & 6.00pm Masses 
Sacred Heart Church 
Tue-Thu :  9am 
Sat : 8.00am  Mass 
Sun : 8.30am  Mass 
Lawrenny Court Cnr Arthur and Hill 
Sts, West Hobart  
Fri : 10.30am 
Reconciliation 
Sacred Heart Church : Sat following 
8.00am Mass  
St Mary’s Cathedral: Sat 5-5.30pm  

New Eucharistic minister and lector rosters are at the back of both Churches and 
have been emailed.  The rosters are to take effect from July 28.  This time, to assist 
our lectors to proclaim our faith with greater confidence and to ensure they are 
heard and understood, it will be necessary to participate in some train-
ing.  A selection of times will be made available in due course.   
With thanks. 

The last of the Planned Giving Envelopes for the next financial year are 
being distributed this week.  Please ensure you collect your envelopes 
from the back of both Churches.  With thanks. 

This Sunday July 7 is Aboriginal and 
Torres Strait Islander Sunday.  The 
theme for 2019 is “Peace to this house 
and all who dwell within”.  In our busy 
lives, we are often bombarded with 
competing priorities, distractions, wor-
ries and concerns about ourselves and 
others, which can cause us to forget to 
take the time to stop, look around, re-
flect and look for peace in our lives. The 
NATSICC Council urge us this year to go 
and reflect, make time to look for your 
inner peace in your busy life, and cele-
brate together with your families, 
friends and the wider community God’s 
message of peace and love for all. 
Our strong connection to culture and 
land helps us see the beauty in our 
world and by sharing this appreciate 
we are helping share God’s love.  

Liz is on leave this week and the next.  
The office will be open until early after-
noon each day thanks to some kind 
volunteers.  Please keep any non-
urgent matters until after July 22.   
With thanks. 



Dear Eucharistic Ministers,    When cleaning the Chalice, please 
ensure the whole Purifier is used rather than only using the same 
spot each time.  Also, please turn the Chalice after each commu-
nicant.  This should be done all year and most especially be mind-
ful of it during the winter flu season.                  With thanks. 

The Australian Catholic Youth Festival is a gathering of young people 
who come together to celebrate the joy and beauty of the Catholic faith 
in a setting that is vibrant and engaging. If you want to know more 
about the ACYF, visit the festival website and check out the promo video:  
www.acyf.org.au   The “Hobart-Perth Pilgrimage” is open to all young 
people from year 9 to 30 years of age and will be held from 6-11 Decem-
ber. All students will need to register through their Catholic Colleges, 
whilst young adults between the ages of 18-30 can register at the web-
site : 
https://www.eventbrite.com.au/e/acyf-hobart-to-perth-pilgrimage-
registration-62123542187  For more information on the pilgrimage, 
please see the registration page or the flyer in the foyer.  I hope that 
many of you can join us for what will be an awesome event!  Thanks and 
God bless,  Tomasz Juszczak   Director | Office of Youth Evangelisation 

Can you help me?  I am looking for more people 
to participate in the Faces of the Parish column.  It 
is simply a way for your fellow parishioners to get 
to know you and to engender a community feel. 
If you’d like to help please contact Liz or simply 
drop me a line with the following info in about 
250 words with a photo (can be sent via SMS to 
0408778152). 
Which suburb do you live in and which is the main 
Mass you attend?  How long have you lived in 
Hobart?  The names of your immediate family and 
your background, place of origin and occupation.  
What are your hobbies and are you in any minis-
tries or charities.  Any funny stories you’d like to 
share and any other information you are happy to 
share is appreciated!       Thanks...Liz 

Dear Parish Centre users, 
Frequently we are finding heaters left on, lights 
left burning and chairs not replaced as you found 
them.  We have many groups using the Centre 
these days so the motto is ‘leave it as you found 
it’ please. This includes not leaving 
dirty cups on the sink, a mess on the 
floor and the kitchen untidy.      
Thank you!         Liz 

The Verbum Domini Institute is offering two bible studies: An Introduction to the Old Testament Prophets: This eight session 
bible study will guide you through the great prophetic literature of Isaiah, Jeremiah, Ezekiel, Daniel, Hosea, 
Amos, and the other prophets. When: Wednesdays 10.30am-12.30pm, 17th & 31st July, 14th August, 11th & 
25th Sept., 16th & 30th Oct., 13th Nov.   A Study of the Gospel of St. Matthew: Reading the Old Testament in 
the New. This bible study will help you discover the riches of the Gospel of St. Matthew by plumbing the 
depths of its Old Testament background. When: Thursdays 6.30- 8.30pm, 11th & 25th July, 8th & 22nd Au-
gust.  Cost: $20 per course for study guide. Where: Murphy Room, Diocesan Centre, 35 Tower Rd, New Town. 
Register: 6208-6236. 

We’re excited to begin “Inspiring Faith” a Children’s Catechesis on Sunday mornings for children aged 8-11 
years at the Cathedral Parish Centre (Level 1) on Sunday 28th July. Children will explore the mysteries of 
the Trinity and Jesus Christ, and will come to understand the dignity and powers God bestows on each Chris-
tian. Children will discover how following the example of Christ develops a moral conscience and a sense of 
community in God’s family, the Church, with Mary and the saints. Time: 9.45-10.15am during school terms. A 
great opportunity for your child to go deeper in his or her Catholic faith! Register by Sunday 21st July with Jo 
MacFarlane 0407 876 913 or macfarlane3jo@gmail.com         Cost: $25 for children’s workbook  
 
As of Sunday 28th July, the parish children are invited to participate in the following: 
Children 0 – 4 stay with parents;   
Children 5 – 7 Children’s Liturgy during Mass;    Children 8 – 11 Catechesis before Mass (as per above) 

Thanks to some generous people in our communi-
ty we now have a parish subscription to ‘Formed’ 
online.  Accessing Formed is easy;  simply go to 
www.stmaryscathedralhobart.formed.org and fol-
low the prompts to choose a username and pass-

word.  Please note this is a parish subscription and should not be publicly or widely shared on social media.  Formed is a digital 
platform of faith formation that allows parishes and individuals access to video-based study programs, Catholic films and docu-
mentaries, audio and eBooks from some of the Church’s foremost presenters.  Formed is suitable for all Catholics; new Catho-
lics who are learning, lapsed Catholics who need a gentle approach to returning home and cradle Catholics who desire deeper 
meaning and understanding of the faith.  If any parishioner has a 
personal FORMED account, you might consider cancelling it, us-
ing the parish one and donating what you save towards the par-
ish account. Any issues please SMS Deacon Nick on 0418242010. 



 

We welcome you to St Mary’s Cathedral Parish!   
To help you become involved in our parish life and any of 
the various ministries of the parish, please return this slip 
to the Cathedral Office or place it on the collection plate at 
any Mass.   
We will then be in touch…..with thanks. 

Name ………………………………………………………………….. 

Email …………………………………………………………………… 

Phone …………………………………………………………………. 

Address ………………………………………………………………. 

Ministries you may be interested in:  (please circle)    
greeters, lectors, choir members, musicians, flower arrang-
ers, childrens’ liturgy, youth ministry, cleaners, setting up 
for morning teas, sewing, altar servers, Eucharistic minis-
ters, book stall attendant after Mass, office help, handy-
man work, gardening, organising special events/
fundraising.    
Would you like to meet our clergy and staff? 
Just let us know and we’ll arrange a 
visit! 

In times Past …  

In mid-July 1949 the Standard printed three essays. These 
were some of the winning entries from a recent children’s 
writing competition. Veronica Connolly of Burnie wrote of 
St Francis Xavier. She liked that he was athletic and smart. 
His role in the evangelisation of Asia was also noteworthy, 
and Veronica mentioned the laying of a relic of this saint 
upon an altar at ‘the site of the atom-bombed church of 
Nagasaki’. Veronica got her prize by connecting timeless 
virtues, a saintly life, and the looming realities of modern 
times. 

Betty Naylor of Queenstown 
scored her win by reciting a 
story that her friend ‘once 
told me’. This concerned a 
priest called to a hospital for 
a dying man. Through a com-
munication mishap the man’s 
name was unknown, and the 
priest turned up to the hospi-
tal not knowing to whom he 
should go. Directed to an 
unconscious man thought to 
be mumbling the word 

‘Mary’, he sat by the poor fellow for some time until he 
awoke and made a deathbed confession. Apparently he’d 
long prayed for a good death. 
John O’Donnell of Zeehan wrote a more straightforward 
piece. ‘I like all the stories in the Bible History,’ he said, ‘but 
my favourite is the following’. He then briefly recounted 
the Annunciation and Nativity. ‘I like this story the best 
because it was the first Bible History story I ever heard,’ he 
concluded, ‘and because it reminds me of Christmas.’ 
Dr Nick Brodie 



Presbytery   99 Barrack St, Hobart 7000 
Administrator  Fr Shammi Perera 
Priest in Residence  Fr Norberto Ochoa 
Deacon   Nick MacFarlane 
Pastoral Associate  Sr Monica Shelverton PBVM 
Cathedral Office Manager Ms Liz Horne 
Office Hours   Mon—Fri 9.00am-3.00pm 
Phone    6234 4463     
Email    cathedral@aohtas.org.au 
Website  www.stmaryscathedralhobart.org.au 

www.facebook.com/cathedralparishhobarttasmania 

(remember to ‘like/follow us’ to stay up to date!) 

From Our Anniversary Book  Riza Villanueva, Tere-
sa Morgan, Jimmy Abraham, Jack Tierney, Mary 
Waters, Bruno Chinchella, Joan Pigot-Conant, Denis 
Shelverton, Crugnale Family, Donato, Raffaela and Corrado 
Di Martino, Francis Fahey, Allison Imlach, Mollie 
Whitehouse, Joy Halton, Richard Suttorini, Perc Daly, Jack 
Daly, Alexander Bannerman, Anthony George Hartnett, Bill 
Mallaburn, Margaret Westell, Kathleen Hanley, Eileen 
Lansdell, Anthony Carrick, Tom McDonald, Alice Law, Wil-
liam Kay, Hilda Bourke, Debbie Boyle, Mary Halton, Severi-
na Medued, Adam Gaffney, Johannes Tisch, Frederick 
Flynn, Linda Lewis, Sheila Andrews, Anthony Maurice Hart-
nett, Gaetano Manfredi, Ailis Nally, John Lennard, Linda 
Newman, Nellie Fitzpatrick 
May they rest in peace. 

 

6/7 SHC : 8.30am Sun SMC : 6.00pm Sat SMC : 10.30am Sun SMC : 6pm Sun 

Greeter  TBA Romilda Amorosa TBA 

Lector Seena Sejan 
Athie Willemsen 
Amchana Charko 

Andrew Pinelli, Sr Monica 
Shelverton 

Mauro Saracino, Ella Tobin  Johnnie Lennard, Cathy Sulli-
van  

EMOC Sue & Paul Killworth TBA Anna Reussien, David Shelverton, 
Maria Saracino  

TBA 

Reminder : Regular Weekly Events 
Wed 6-7pm : Cathedral—Hobart Haven (youth plus all 
welcome); Fri 4.30-5.30pm : Cathedral—Adoration of 
the Blessed Sacrament, Benediction;   Sat 11am : 2nd 
Floor Cathedral Centre—Novena to Our Lady of Perpetu-
al Help 

Becoming Missionary Disciples  
The Evangelium Conference is aimed at engaging Catholics in evangelisation. It will be held for the first 
time in Tasmania from August 30-31 at St Bernard’s Church in Claremont. Themed ‘Becoming Missionary 
Disciples’, the conference will feature speakers, workshops, times of prayer and outreach. The theme is 
taken from Pope Francis’ call for Christians to be ‘missionary disciples’. “Every Christian is a missionary to the extent that he or 
she has encountered the love of God in Christ Jesus: we no longer say that we are ‘disciples’ and ‘missionaries’, but rather that 
we are always ‘missionary disciples’,” the Pope said, in his apostolic exhortation Evangelii Gaudium. Aimed at parishioners, 
teachers and youth, as well as priests and religious, the conference will have a particular focus on enabling parishes to develop 
a missionary spirit. The conference’s keynote speaker is evangelist, and co-founder and managing director of the Catholic min-
istry menALIVE, Robert Falzon. Purchase of a conference ticket includes access to keynote addresses and workshops, lunch & 
dinner, morning & afternoon tea, tea and coffee. Attendees can choose to attend one presentation from each workshop:  
Workshop I - •Ministry to Men (Robert Falzon/ Martin Stone) •The grace of adoration in evangelization (Immaculata Commu-
nity) •Catechesis as mode of evangelization (Angela Ritar) •Giving your personal testimony (Palavra Viva) •Forming a parish 
youth group (Tomasz Juszczak) Workshop II—•Using the media to evangelise (Shalom World) •Experiencing God in devotions 
(Fr Guy Riolo) •Liturgy as source and summit of evangelization (Michael McKenna) •Ministry of Bishop Robert Barron (Martin 
Tobin) •Parish from Maintenance to Mission (Fr Shammi Perera) 
Commences Friday 30 Aug 7pm and concludes  Saturday 31 August at 9.30pm.  Tickets are $65.00 each (inc. GST & booking 
fee).  Available from www.eventbrite.com.au (search Evangelium) or by phone with Diana Batchelor 6210 8805. 

Dear parishioners, I am very happy to include your announce-
ments (subject to content approval) in AVE.   
 
A gentle reminder that AVE is actually nearly always full by 
around Tuesday of each week.  Also, if you are sending through 
information please do not send it in poster format as there is not 
time to retype all the information; it needs 
to be sent in paragraph form, checked and 
ready to copy and paste into AVE.  As you 
can appreciate I have content come from 
many sources and there are tricky logistics 
every week formatting it uniformly and on 
time.  With thanks.   Liz 

 SOLEMNITY OF OUR LADY OF MOUNT CARMEL 

Carmelite Monastery, 7 Cambridge St., Launceston           

Tuesday 16th July 9.30am Sung Mass 

Celebrant and Homilist:  Archbishop Julian Porteous, DD 

A Novena of Masses and Prayers July 7th – 15th 

Intentions may be sent to Mother Teresa Benedicta via 

post or tascarmelvoc@gmail.com 

Morning Tea after Mass 

All are welcome 


